
SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
SUGARLOAF ELEMENTARY/MIDDLE SCHOOL 
Wednesday December 14, 2022 at 8:30 am 

In-person attendance media center & virtual attendance via Teams 
 

Roll Call -- In person: Brett Unke, Jenny O’Brien, Sarah Sheer, Desiree Perez, Samantha Kornely, Walt Howarth, Darcy 
Wadsworth, + guests 
Virtual: Jill Palladino, Leslie Valant, Stephanie Bruno + guests  
 
SAC Chair Report – Jenny O’Brien 
 

 On a motion by Walt Howarth + second by Desiree Perez, the minutes from the November 9th meeting were 
approved.  

 Employee of the Month  
o December – Ms. Hoyt 
o Nominations will open via email for January (Brian Reininger + Janet McNaughten nominated) 

 On a motion by Walt Howarth + seconded by Darcy Wadsworth, the prior approval (via email vote) of the 
distribution of A+ dollars to staff was ratified.  

 
 

Principals Report – Brett Unke 
 

 Move is underway to the new building  
o Kids will start the new year in their new school  
o Next phase includes parent loop + parking lot – scheduled to be completed end of March  

 Progress Monitoring 
o Middle School testing now 
o K-5 will take STAR in January  

 2nd Quarter 
o Ends this week, grades will be completed January 3rd  

 Holiday Break  
o ½ day Friday, Kids resume January 4th  

 
Other Business + Public Input  
 

 Next meeting: January 11th  
 

 
Without further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:43 am. 
 
Minutes recorded by Sarah Sheer, SAC Secretary  


